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GOVERNMENT TRADE PROGRAM CHANGES

Effective April 1, 1995, the Department of Foreign Affairs and
International Trade (DFAIT) will put into place a number of
improvements to its international business development programs.

The changes respond to some of the recommendations made in the
final report of the International Business Development Review
(IBDR), released last October by a private-sector steering group
chaired'by L. R. "Red" Wilson, Chairman, President and Chief
Executive Officer of Bell Canada Enterprises Inc. of Montreal.
The Committee examined the Government’s international business
development programs in light of increasing global
competitiveness and current fiscal restraints.

The changes include the following:

] Financial support under the Program for Export Market
Development (PEMD) will be limited to. smaller companies,
i.e., those with annual sales of less than $10 million
and/or less than 100 employees for a manufacturing firm, and
less than 50 employees for a services firm. The existing
minimum sales threshold of $250 000 is unchanged.
Previously, support was given to companies with annual sales
of up to $50 million. PEMD is DFAIT's main market
development assistance program. It shares up to 50 per cent
of eligible expenses and must be repaid upon export success.

o The component of PEMD that provides financial assistance to
firms bidding on capital projects will also be limited to
small businesses defined by the same criteria. Up until
now, companies of any size were eligible for support.

. Companies will now be able to receive PEMD financial
assistance for the implementation of a two-year marketing
plan. Previously, firms were eligible to receive assistance
for only a one-year plan.

] Mechanisms will be set up to allow recovered PEMD funds to
flow back into the program. New applicants will directly
benefit from the success of previous PEMD users.

° Participation in government-sponsored trade fairs will be
cost shared for companies meeting the small business
definition. A sliding scale based upon the number of times
they participate in a particular country will be used in
determining departmental contributions, i.e., 67 per cent
for first participation, 50 per cent for second
participation, 33 per cent for third participation, and
0 per cent beyond that. All other companies will




